
From: Noble, Julie (DTA) <julie.noble@mass.gov> On Behalf Of DTA.Field Operations (DTA) 
Sent: Friday, October 1, 2021 9:09 AM 
To: DTA-DL-All Staff List <DTA-AllStaffList@MassMail.State.MA.US> 
Subject: SECURE: Elimination of Asset Limit for TAFDC and EADC 

  

TO:            All DTA Staff 
  
FROM:         Megan Nicholls, Director of Family and Economic Assistance 
  
CC:             Frantz Monestime, Deputy Commissioner Field Operations        
  
DATE:        October 1, 2021 
  
SUBJECT:    Elimination of Asset Limit for TAFDC and EAEDC 

 

Yesterday, the state Legislature enacted legislation that eliminates the TAFDC and EAEDC asset 
limits. Please be advised that, effective immediately, assets must not be counted when determining 
eligibility for both TAFDC and EAEDC and that VC-1’s are not to be issued for any assets.  Any pending 
TAFDC or EAEDC case with outstanding verifications for assets must have the item for assets 
dispositioned as verified.  No TAFDC or EAEDC cases are to be closed or denied due to assets. 

An OLGT is forthcoming with further details and instructions regarding this change.  

Any questions pertaining to assets should be sent to the procedural mailbox 

 


